
SISTERHOOD TO FEATURE HASSSDIC MUSIC PROGRAM AT

OPEN LUNCHEON, FEBRUARY 27th

The Kehilath Jeshurun Sisterhood
will present another, in this year's
series of unique programs, at its regu¬
lar Open Luncheon Meeting on Mon¬
day, February 27th, at 12:30 p.m. The
topic will be "Hassidic Music — Its
Theme, Sources and Inspiration."

Our guest for the afternoon will be
the charming and talented young Jew¬
ish musician and composer, Velvel
Pasternak. He will discuss his theme

utilizing abundant, recorded illustra¬
tions on tape.

Mr. Pasternak is probably the most
accomplished musical authority in the
field of Hassidic music. Many of the
records that have popularized this
form of music were arranged and con¬
ducted by him. He is also an instructor
in Jewish music in a number of promi¬
nent Day Schools where he specializes
in choral work. He will shortly publish
a major volume in his field of speciali¬
zation.

The Sisterhood is extremely grati¬
fied by the way in which this season's
programs have been received by the
ladies in our wider congregational
family. Mrs. William Lebowitz, Presi¬
dent, and Mrs. Haskel Lookstein, Vice
President in charge of programming,
expressed the confidence that this
forthcoming afternoon will prove to be
another "special" in the calendar year.

All ladies are invited to attend, be¬
ginning with the dessert luncheon,
on Monday, February 27th, at 12:30.

(Congregation ^J\elii(ath ^edhurun
in conjunction with the Community Service Division of

Yeshiva University
extends a cordial invitation

to you, your family and your friends to attend
A COLLOQUIUM FOR SYNAGOGUE LEADERS

This Monday evening, February 20th, at 8:00 o'clock
in the Assembly Hall

*

— Guest Speaker —

ilii

DR. NORMAN E. FRIMER

— Topic —

"CAMPUS YOUTH-A CHALLENGE"

A cocktail reception at 8:00 o'clock will be followed at 9:00 o'clock
by the lecture.

urie;

Rabbi Haskel Lookstein will preach this Saturday at 11:00 A.M.
"HUMANE SLAUGHTER LEGISLATION IN THE OFFING"

A Pulpit Briefing
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THE WEEKLY PORTION

Tetzaveh

"Study Comes First"
The First Commandment concerning

the Tabernacle functions begins this
week's portion: the Commandment to
kindle the Menorah. Our sages under¬
stood the symbolism of the Menorah
as representing the study of Torah. In
effect, what the Torah commands is
that each of us should kindle the lamp
in his own personal sanctuary — one's
own soul — through the study of God's
Law. Logically, this Commandment
was issued through Moses, who was
known as the Supreme Teacher of Is¬
rael — Moshe Rabbeinu.

The placement of this Command¬
ment first among the Tabernacle func¬
tions clearly indicates that Talmud
Torah is the first love and primary
concern of Judaism. S. R. Hirsch puts
it as follows: the study of Torah is the
"mother" of all observances because
through it we learn to observe and
carry out the Torah's way of life.

Particularly in the sanctuary must
such a Commandment come first. The
polytheistic temples were places of
sacrifices and worship, of cultic per¬
formances and ceremonial rites alone.
The Jewish House of God, on the
other hand, is to be first and foremost
a House of Study.

Prayer without study is less than
half a loaf in Jewish life. It is like
bread without flour; wine without
grapes. It has no calories, very little
taste and certainly no substance. Study
— itself a form of worship — comes
first; then prayer, the service of the
heart.

Maimonides, in the concluding
chapter of his Laws of Repentance, put
it this way: according to the extent
of a man's knowledge of God, to that
same extent is he capable of loving
God. Much knowledge, much love;
little knowledge, little love. Other reli¬
gions see love of God as a separate
and supreme moment in man's rela¬
tionship with his Creator. Judaism, for
the most part, maintains that love
must be predicated upon knowledge.

The Commandment for kindling the
Menorah is first in the Tabernacle and
first in all of Jewish life.

H. L.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays-
Many happy returns of the day to

Alexander A. Bernstein, Arthur Brown,
Mrs. Benjamin Brown, Israel Cum-
mings, Mrs. Alexander Herbst, Mau¬
rice N. Jaffe, Joseph Schlang, Samuel
Singer, Sam Taffet and Mrs. Samuel L.
Zuckerman.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs.
Harry Green and Dr. and Mrs. Jack
Lieberman.

Members in the News—

We extend our hearty congratula¬
tions to our devoted member, Dr.
Maurice Sage, upon the recent honor
bestowed upon him by the Religious
Zionists of Mid-Manhattan.

Dr. Maurice Sage, who is a leading
member of the Religious Zionists of
America, and a member of the world
Zionists Actions Committee, was the
guest of honor at the Annual Banquet
held last Saturday night.

Get Well—
We wish a speedy recovery to our

devoted member, Miss Cecilia Weiss,
following recent surgery. We look for¬
ward to her return to regular congre¬
gational activities.

Congratulations—
We extend our hearty congratula¬

tions to Mr. Leonard Friedland, Super¬
visor of Religious Education in the
Lower School of Ramaz, on the publi¬
cation of a number of his poems in
the leading Israel Literary Magazine
"Moznayim." The poems were printed
in the Nobel Prize edition of the maga¬
zine.

A NOTE FOR FEBRUARY 22nd

On Wednesday, February 22nd,
Washington's Birthday, the morning
services will be held at 8:30 o'clock
instead of the usual time, Z:30 o'clock.
We hope that many of our members

will take the opportunity on the holi¬
day morning to join us at morning
services.

MAX J. ETRA IN FLORIDA
FOR YESHIVA UNIVERSITY

Max J. Etra, President of the con¬

gregation and Chairman of the Board
of Yeshiva University, is now in
Florida spearheading the annual cam¬
paign for Yeshiva University, which is
being conducted there at this time.

The best wishes of the congregation
go with him for a successful trip and
a rewarding campaign. We look for¬
ward to his return to our midst.

AN INVITATION . . .

To Attend and to Assist

The Father and Son Minyan of the
Men's Club continues to meet regular¬
ly with a fine attendance of young
men. More youngsters and fathers can
be accommodated at the three-part-
program, which has proven to be so
successful.

The regular program each Sunday
morning consists of a service in the
Chapel, breakfast in the Social Hall
and a gymnasium period to top off the
morning.

Thank you Breakfast Sponsors
We express our sincere thanks to

the following gentlemen of the con¬
gregational family who have volun¬
teered to sponsor breakfasts during
the year.

Michael M. Barany
Dr. Mortimer J. Blumenthal
Nico DeGraaff
Dr. H. Harold Gelfand
Maurice N. Jaffe
Abraham R. Kirshon
William Lebowitz
Dr. Philip A. Lief
Abe Newborn
Martin R. Rochlin
Norman C. Ryp
Irwin Shapiro
Elgin Shulsky
Ira F. Weisman

Those interested in sponsoring a
Father and Son breakfast may reserve
a date by calling the Synagogue Of¬
fice.

yC

THE JEWRY BOX
Served During Will Serve During

WEEK OF FEBRUARY 5th WEEK OF FEBRUARY 19th

ALFRED KAHN LAWRENCE A. KOBRIN

DR. NATHAN KALISCHER EDWARD LEBOWITZ

DR. HARRY KAPLAN IRA W. NADLER

HON. HERMAN KATZ

Thank you for your cooperation in helping to maintain the Daily Minyan.
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YOUNG MARRIEDS MEETING
FEATURES DISCUSSION OF

CRITICAL ISSUES

The Young Marrieds Group of
Kehilath Jeshurun met last Saturday
evening — over 30 couples strong —

in the home of Mr. and Mrs. Barnet
Liberman. The feature of the meeting
was a panel discussion on the artificial
control of life.

The panel consisting of Dr. Robert
Richter — from the medical point of
view — Irwin B. Robins — from the
legal point of view — and Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein — from the religious
and moral point of view — discussed
some of the issues which arise from
medical science's increasing ability to
prolong life by artificial means.

The panel concerned itself with such
problems as euthanasia, artificial or¬
gans and transplanting organs from
one living individual to another.

It would be impossible to summar¬
ize the discussion within the confines
of a brief article. Suffice it to say that
the subject was a matter of serious
concern and those who were present
gained an insight into the new ability
of medical science, as well as some of
the serious moral and legal problems
which invariably face the individual
as a result of this new ability.

It was interesting to note how many
of the most essential principles in
Judaism relate to some of these prob¬
lems. It was pointed out that while
people in general tend to approach
these problems from a purely personal
point of view, a Traditional Jew ought
to try to find within his religion, cer¬
tain guidelines which might dictate
one course of action or, at least, rule
out other courses.

Surely, there are no more crucial
issues than those affecting life and
death. If we cannot be committed to

religious principles when we face
these critical issues, we must seriously
ask ourselves if our adherence to reli¬
gion in areas of relatively less signific¬
ance bespeaks some measure of in¬
sincerity on our part.

Pre-Purim Ball March 1.8th —

The next regular function for our
Young Marrieds Group will be a pre-
Purim costume ball to be held in the
auditorium of the synagogue house on
Saturday night, March 18th. The Chair¬
man for that affair is Martin Rochlin;
the co-Chairman is Mrs. Martin Schub.
Mail will be reaching the Young Mar¬
rieds on this affair very shortly.

FINAL DATE FOR ORDERING

PLAQUES - FEBRUARY 28th

On Tuesday, March 21st, a Memorial
Evening will be held at Kehilath Jeshu¬
run. Memorial plaques which have
been inscribed on the various tablets
will be unveiled and dedicated at that
time.

The final date for placing an order
for a plaque, in order that it may be
dedicated at the Memorial Service, is
February 28th.
We urge those interested in order¬

ing a plaque to do so without delay,
in order to avoid disappointment. The
charge for a memorial plaque is
$250.00. A reservation form is pro¬
vided on this page for placing an
order.

evening, May 10th. Tickets are avail¬
able through the synagogue office or
by calling the Chairman for that affair,
Mrs. Charles Cohen at TR 4-5905.
Members and friends of the congrega¬
tion are also invited to purchase tickets
for the concert. It promises to be a
marvelous evening of musical and cul¬
tural enrichment.

Address

"NEITHER COLD NOR SNOW" . . .

A thank you to our teenagers
We are pleased to report that in

spite of the heavy snowstorm and
blizzard which we recently suffered,
the daily and evening services at the
synagogue continued unabated.

The feat was accomplished with the
cooperation of a group of teenagers
of the congregation, who weathered
the storm in order that the "light" at
Kehilath Jeshurun would be kept burn¬
ing.

It is with pride and gratification
that we express our sincere thanks to
the following young men who an¬
swered the call of service to their
House of God:

Arthur Aizer
Jonathan Bloom
Samuel Blumenthal
Marvin Davenport
Steven Davenport
Aaron Hostyk
Alan Kalischer
Robert Kurzweil
Steven Lorch
Alvin Smilow
Eric Wachtel

MEMORIAL PLAQUES RESERVATION FORM

Dear Mr. Rosenberg:
Please inscribe plaques for the following on the Memorial Tablet

of the Congregation:
Name of deceased English date of death

(Please print) (Month) (Day) (Year)

Name
(Please print)

YAHRZEITS

February
1 8—MARY KRAMER 22—REUVEN FRIEDMAN
1 8—BARNET SANDERS 23—FANNY SALZMAN
19—HANINA AIZER 23—MINNIE COLIN
19—MARIE BARUCH 23—ISRAEL SMITH
20—ANNA LOOKSTEIN 23—JACOB ROBINS
20—ADAH M. STINER 24—EUGENE 1. GOODSIDE
20—BERNARD JOSEPH 24—HENRI UNTERMANS
20—ANNIE SILVER 24—LEO KAHAN

21-JACOB LEVY 24—LIBBY PENZNER
21—HANS J. VOGEL 24—DORA R. WEISS
21 —ANNIE ROTHSTEIN 24—ISAAC COHEN

21 —ROCKMORE CLAYTON 24—SAMUEL DRIBBEN

22—ISRAEL W. DUBINER 24—REBECCA GRUSS
22—LOUIS LEFKOWITZ 24—PHILIP MANDELKER

Theatre Party May 10th —

The group is also sponsoring a
theatre party to the Town Hall concert
of the Zamir Chorale on Wednesday
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Cong. Kehilath Jeshurun
125 East 85th Street

New York 28, N.Y.
HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein Assoc. Rabbi
A. Joseph Cohen Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Joseph Glatt Exec. Director
Noam Shudofsky Youth Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Joseph Roth Vice-President
Elgin Shulsky Treasurer
Irwin Shapiro Secretary
Mrs. William Lebowitz Pres., Sist.
Abraham R. Kirshon Pres. Men's Club

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES
FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 5:15
Evening 5:20

SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:15
Pre-School Service

Dining Hall 11 '-00
Weekly Portion: Tetzaveh
Exodus 27:20-30:10

REGISTER FOR MASSAD ALEPH-BETH-GIMEL

HEBREW CAMPS FOR BOYS AND GIRLS
AGES: 6-17

fiiisn msnsa "nsa" mania 27th Season

Masisad—Pioneers in Hebrew Camping for over a quarter century

In the picturesque Pocono Mountains of
Pennsylvania, modern accommodations,
especially trained mature staff, stressing
individual attention. Complete camp

program, all land and water sports —

Arts and Crafts — Nature Study — Music and Dramatics. Jewish tradition
and spirit of Eretz Israel fostered through activity and play. Daily and
Sabbath services. Excellent nourishing meals. Dietary laws strictly ob¬
served. Resident Physican and nurses.

THREE 1) Campers ( 6-15)
AGE 2) Toranim (15-16)
LEVELS 3) Machon (16-17)

Dr. Shlomo Shulsinger
Executive Director

Moderate Fees

$425.00
$350.00

Mr. Max Sadinoff
President

For additional illustrative material write or phone:
MASSAD CAMPS, Inc
426 West 58th Street
New York, New York 10019
Tel: 265-7240

Gertz Bros., n.y.c. Second Class Postage paid at New York, N. Y. This Bulletin is published weekly from September to .Tune;
bi-weekly in June and once monthly during Jul,*' and August.


